
U.S. Department 
of Transportation 

400 Seventh Street, S.W 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Pipeline and Hazardous 
Materials Safety Administration 

Mr. Joe Sudholt 
Vice President 
Supply and Transportation 
Countrymark Cooperative, LLP 
1200 Refinery Road 
Mt. Vernon, IN 47620 

Re: CPF No. 3-2004-5024 

Dear Mr. Sudholt: 

On November 22,2005, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration's Office 
of Pipeline Safety (OPS) issued a Final Order to Countryrnark Cooperative, LLP in the above 
referenced case. The order assessed a civil penalty of $1 6,000 and required that you take 
corrective action to comply with the Federal pipeline safety regulations. Based on the 
recommendation of the Director, Central Region, OPS, it has been determined that you have 
complied with the terms of that order. I acknowledge receipt of your wire transfer in the amount 
of $16,000 and accept it as payment in full of the civil penalty. Accordingly, this case is now 
closed. 

Sincerely, 

James Reynolds 
Pipeline Compliance Registry 
Office of Pipeline Safety 

cc: Mr. Ivan Huntoon, Director, Central Region, OPS 

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 


